
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

 

 

To:  Princeton City Council 

Date:  02/04/2021 

From:  Chief Todd Frederick 

Regarding:  Donation from Eddy Family Foundation  

 

On 02/04/2021 the Princeton Police Department received a donation for $ 4000.00 from 

the Eddy Family Foundation.  This donation from the Eddy family will be used to assist with 

police department programs, child safety promotions and police equipment.  This donation is 

greatly appreciated by the police department. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Todd Frederick 

Princeton Police Department 


